The Supreme Court of the United Kingdom
Parliament Square
London SW1P 3BD
Telephone: 020 7960 1992
Fiaxe: 020 7960 1901

14 November 2017

Dear Mt Michaels

I'acknowledge receipt of your email of 7 November 2017.

[ am sotry but it is not open to you to appeal to the Supreme Court. The
Supreme Court does not have jurisdiction because Lord Justice Newey has refused you
permission to appeal and under section 54(4) of the Access to Justice Act 1999 there is

no appeal to the Supreme Court against a decision of an appeal court refusing
permission to appeal to that court.

This office is therefore unable to assist you.

Yours sincerely
Louise di Mambro

Registrar of the Supreme Court of the United Kingdon:

Mr Paul Michaels
Email: l}(')lida_\'s@.-‘:lc)\\-’11(:\\-'l)itrgin.co,ui'\




